Mayor & Commissioners Meeting Minutes

December 6, 2017


The Mayor and Commissioners

of the Town of Elkton
December 6, 2017
The Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the “Board”) held their first scheduled meeting in December on this date at 7:00 p.m.  The following persons were present:  Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell; Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Director of Finance Steven H. Repole; Police Chief Matthew J. Donnelly; Director of Public Works J. Dan Handley, P.E.; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. 
Mayor Alt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led all those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.


ACTION:
The minutes of the November 15, 2017 meeting were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Piner and approved by all present with no corrections or amendments.


ACTION:
The financial report and the bills submitted for payment were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Jablonski.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Givens and approved by all present.


Mayor Alt announced the Planet Fitness Employee Program presentation was withdrawn.

Pennsylvania Avenue Water Main Replacement Project 2017-003

KCI Technologies, Inc. Engineering Proposal – Presented for Approval

Mr. J. Daniel Handley, P.E., Director of Public Works, presented a proposal from KCI Technologies, Inc. regarding replacement of 450 linear feet of the current 2-inch cast iron water main with a 6-inch ductile iron line with the addition of a fire hydrant on Pennsylvania Avenue.

Commissioner Broomell questioned the timeframe of the project. Mr. Handley stated the project should last approximately 1 month.

Mayor Alt questioned if pit meter installation will be included in the project. Mr. Handley answered in the affirmative.


Commissioner Broomell questioned if water service will be interrupted. Mr. Handley stated interruptions to water service will be kept to a minimum.


Commissioner Broomell questioned how affected residents will be notified of the project. Mr. Handley stated that residents will be notified of the project via door hangers.

Mayor Alt questioned the estimated cost of engineering services. Mr. George stated the estimated cost is $19,000. He stated the funds will be drawn from the Water Fund.

ACTION:
The KCI Technologies, Inc. Engineering Proposal regarding Pennsylvania Avenue Water Main Replacement Project 2017-003 was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Jablonski. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Broomell and was approved by all present.


Town Administrator’s Report

Mr. George presented a request from the Elkton Alliance for a Waiver of Alcohol Prohibition for the Business Appreciation Open House on December 7, 2017.


ACTION:
The request from the Elkton Alliance for a Waiver of Alcohol Prohibition for the Business Appreciation Open House on December 7, 2017 was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Piner and approved by all present.
Mayor Alt’s Report
Mayor Alt, referring to the Business Appreciation Open House, stated the purpose of the event is to say thank you from the Town to businesses that invest in Elkton. He added that residents are welcome to attend the event as well.
Mayor Alt stated Santa Claus will be downtown on December 8th to collect toys for VFW Memorial Post 8175. He asked everyone to support the VFW by bringing a toy or donation.

Mayor Alt presented Proclamation P43-2017 Special Assistance to Santa Claus, recognizing the efforts of VFW Memorial Post 8175 to obtain toys for children in need.

ACTION:
Proclamation P43-2017 Special Assistance to Santa Claus was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Broomell and approved by all present.

Mayor Alt stated the Board will host a thank you event for the Town’s Boards and Committees volunteers on December 9th. 


Mayor Alt thanked DPW for decorating Meadow Park.


Commissioner Jablonski’s Report

Commissioner Jablonski thanked DPW for placement of decorations.

Commissioner Jablonski announced the installation of security cameras Downtown. Mr. George stated signage notifying the public will be placed.


Commissioner Jablonski expressed appreciation to all who attended the Christmas Tree lighting event on December 1st. She stated over 100 children attended the event.


Commissioner Jablonski thanked Commissioner Piner and Mr. John Broomell for providing entertainment during the event.


Commissioner Jablonski announced the Annual Cookie Throw Down event on December 8th. She stated cookies will be available at various locations Downtown, adding that Cecil County Tourism and the Town of North East entered cookies in the contest this year.

Commissioner Piner’s Report

Commissioner Piner announced Parks & Recreation Winter Program is now underway. He stated the Parks & Recreation has partnered with the YMCA.


Commissioner Piner stated his basketball mentoring program grew from 42 children last year to 62 participants this year. He stated children are required to have good grades in order to participate in the program.


Commissioner Givens’ Report

Commissioner Givens questioned how many properties were registered for the Christmas Decorating Contest. Mayor Alt stated there are 4 registrants at this point. He stated the deadline to enter the contest is December 14th with judging by the Board on December 15th. He stated winners will be announced on December 20th. 

Commissioner Jablonski stated the judging will conflict with the Old Fashioned Christmas event on December 15th. Mayor Alt queried the Board for a consensus to judge the decorations on December 14th. It was the consensus of the Board to judge the decorations on December 14th. 

Commissioner Givens, referring to bank robbery that occurred earlier in the day, stated he saw the culprit running away from the scene and followed him as far as he could. He stated he provided the information to the Police. Mayor Alt thanked Commissioner Givens for assisting the Police.


Commissioner Broomell’s Report

Commissioner Broomell thanked DPW for addressing a damaged drain pipe at Laurelwood Drive.


Commissioner Broomell, noting the many activities scheduled for Elkton, stated she is looking forward to the festivities.


Mayor Alt stated there are no topics for discussion at the December 13th workshop and asked the Board for a consensus regarding cancellation of the meeting. It was the consensus of the Board to cancel the December 13th workshop.

Mayor Alt requested removal of old gateway signs throughout Town.

Mayor Alt questioned Mr. Repole regarding the completion of the Fiscal Year 2016-2017 Audit. Mr. Repole stated the audit will be ready for presentation to the Board at the beginning of 2018.

Public Comment

Mr. Ed Ginder, referring to the VFW toy drive, stated cash donations will be accepted during the event.

Mr. Ginder stated the Planning Commission will discuss additions or deletions regarding the Town’s Ordinance concerning Medical Practices on December 11, 2017.

Mr. Ginder asked DPW to inspect the water line at his home.


Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 7:23 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Administration Office Secretary

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE
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